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11 PurDose of ReDort 

To seek Committee's approval for the secondment of social workers 
and/or senior social workers to Eastern Europe. 

2 J Backuround 

An approach has been received from the European Children's Trust and 
its sister organisation the Romanian Orphanage Trust for social 
workers to work in Romania for a minimum of six months and in Moldova 
for the period August to October 1996. 

The Romanian Orphanage Trust currently provide technical assistance to 
enable central and local government in Romania to provide family 
support and child protection services in 5 locations in that country. 
There is an intention to extend such services to ten further areas in 
the country and social workers with appropriate qualifications and 
experience are being sought for that purpose. 

The European Children's Trust on the other hand, are seeking to 
establish a foster-care service in Moldova for the first time and 
require a worker to help lay down the framework, systems, 
methodologies and procedures necessary to introduce this form of 
family care. 

31 North Lanarkshire's Contribution 

It is thought that project work in East European countries is more 
attractive to workers if they are confident of re-employment on return 
to this country. This is obviously most easily achieved if workers 
were to be allowed leave of absence from their current posts by their 
employing authority with the guarantee of employment on their return 
should they volunteer. 

Experience has shown that workers when abroad receive a great deal of 
informal support and assistance from their colleagues in this country, 
which is invaluable to the worker abroad and often to the project 
itself. More formal links might also be established between the 
workers abroad and the social work department in terms of technical 
support, training materials and advice. 
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41 Conclusion 

Although much has been achieved in developing social work services in 
Eastern Europe by the countries themselves as well as with 
non-governmental organisations, much remains to be done to provide 
basic family support and child protection services in certain areas. 

North Lanarkshire Council have an opportunity to materially assist 
this process by their interest and their willingness to offer support 
in the manner recommended. 

51 Recommendation 

Committee are asked to:- 

i} Approve one social worker being allowed leave of absence without 
salary for the period August to October 1996 to work in Moldova. 

ii} Approve two social workers being allowed leave of absence without 
salary for six months in the first instance, to work in Romania. 

iii} Refer this matter to the Personnel Committee fo r  their interest. 

iv} Instruct the Director of Social Work to report to Committee on 
the level of interest among staff volunteering for the projects. 

% David McKendrick kShd 
Director of Social Work 




